VIRTUAL MEETING OF THE RECREATION, PARKS & PROPERTY COMMITTEE
HELD ON 14th DECEMBER 2020 AT 7.00PM

Present:

Cllr A Allen


Cllr J Cole

Cllr J Arnold


Cllr A Kerswell*

Cllr S Brooke


Cllr K Morgan-West
In attendance:

Cllr G Gribble**/*

Mr M Wells – Town Clerk

Ms N Elford – Assistant Town Clerk

Two members of the public
**County Cllr

*District Cllr

The meeting was chaired by Cllr Allen.
Interest declared: Cllr Morgan-West declared an interest in Item RP&P.20/47 as a member of the ‘Family Storehouse’ who currently use the building for storage of items.
RP&P.20/44   Apologies for Absence:
None


**Public Participation: 
i) A parishioner spoke in relation to item RP&P.20/49 and advised that some of the hedges around the town still needed to be cut, however the standards of work from the Council’s contractor were very good. The Town Clerk confirmed that the hedges were scheduled during December so he would expect that to happen before the end of the year.

ii) A parishioner thanked councillors and Town Council staff on behalf of residents and wished them a Happy Christmas.
   
RP&P.20/45
Minutes:

The minutes of the meeting of 19th October 2020 (*copy previously circulated) were confirmed as a correct record and approved.
The Town Clerk confirmed that the Chattels belonging to the Almshouse Trust will now be collected and retained by the Trust and safely stored until they decide where to display them.
RP&P.20/46
Standing Item – Climate Emergency:

Members noted the Council Declaration and will embed the climate emergency declaration across all Council services, activities, plans and other relevant work, considering the environmental impact of decisions, ensuring a fully integrated approach to mitigating the impact of climate change.


Cllr Morgan-West was removed from the meeting to the waiting room in response to the 


declared interest in the following item.

RP&P.20/47
Bovey Tracey Football Club – Football Pavilion Premises (Recreation Ground)
Members received and considered the Schedule of Dilapidations Report (*copy previously circulated). Members were concerned by the content of the report and the highlighted current condition of the premises.


Resolved:

To formally present Bovey Tracey Football Club with a copy of the Schedule of Dilapidation in order that as a club, they may consider the content of the report and ask them to revert by 31st January 2021 with their preferred course of action in order to further consider at the next RP&P committee meeting on 22nd February 2021.
Cllr Morgan-West re-joined the meeting.

RP&P.20/48
Grounds Maintenance Contract 
Members considered granting an extension to the current contractor as permitted within the contract conditions.  The Town Clerk provided an update at the meeting including details of the contractors proposed inflationary price increase equating to 1.96% if the contract was extended.  Members discussed the frequency of cuts and the importance of identifying wilding areas to promote biodiversity in the parish.

Resolved:

i) To extend the existing contract as permitted by the terms for a further two-years (2021 & 2022) at an annual rate of £9,829 plus vat. 
ii) To seek input from CEBH to advise on an ongoing basis about wilding areas in accordance with the Council’s priority of supporting biodiversity and wildflower projects.
RP&P.20/49
Highway Verges – Grass Cutting 2021
Members considered the continuation of highway verge grass cutting on behalf of DCC for 2021. The Town Clerk talked through the updated DCC offer and obligations within the new agreement (*copy previously circulated), advising that the financial grant offer had increased by 3% to £3,910.   Members again discussed the importance of promoting and protecting the wildflower areas within the community, recognising the need to adhere to the obligations of the agreement whilst utilising the non-visibility areas for wild growth to better support wildlife, biodiversity and climate action.
Resolved:
To seek advice from CEBH and defer the decision on the DCC agreement to cut the verges until the next RP&P meeting on 22nd February 2021. The Town Clerk to request an extension to the deadline to respond.
RP&P.20/50
Allotment Tenancy Agreement - Plot – 28B
Members considered terminating the current tenancy agreement following an update from the Town Clerk (including photographs of the site following the accidental fire on the plot and the costs incurred by the Council to make good the neighbouring fence.
Resolved:
To not renew the tenancy at 31st December 2020 and to retain the tenant’s £50 deposit.
RP&P.20/51  
Matters brought forward by the Town Clerk & Councillors: (for information)

Cllr Brooke advised members that following discussion with residents and amendments to the planting schedule, all issues have been further discussed and resolved in relation to Tree Planting at Rendells Meadow and the open space adjacent to Churchfields Drive.
Cllr Morgan-West informed members around the idea of a ‘Community Fridge’ facility for the parish.  It was considered that Libraries Unlimited might lead on the project.
Cllr Morgan-West informed members of previous progress around a project to establish a Repair Café in the parish.  It was suggested that alternating any event between the Riverside Community Centre and Heathfield Community Centre would be beneficial.

Cllr Cole referred to a project to install way-markers along Accommodation Lane and suggested that Mill Marsh Park could also benefit if the scheme was successful and relevant permissions obtained.  


The meeting closed at 8.01pm.
